May 26, 2022
Dear Ryan Flagg,

The Amaruq Hunters and Trappers Association would like to thank you for providing
information about your proposed work for 2022-2023.

On behalf of the Amarug Hunters and Trappers Association | am pleased to inform you
that the Board has reviewed your project and request for support, specifically regarding:

1) ONC’s proposal to continue your project that is titled: "lqaluit ‘Community
Fishers’ Ocean Monitoring Program”

Approve for 2022-23 \/Does not Approve

We are looking forward to updates as this work moves forward during 2022-23.

Sincerely,
Qr. Jimé mg;avak ’
Chair

Amarug Hunters and Trappers Association



